
MEDIA ADVISORY 

 

22 MAY 2024 

 

Department Of Higher Education And Training Cautions 

Students Intending To Study Abroad Against Unaccredited Post 

School Institutions  

 

The Department of Higher and Training cautions students and potential 

students aiming to study abroad, against unaccredited post-school 

institutions or for enrolling for programmes that may not be acknowledged 

by the South African Qualifications Authority (SAQA) and relevant 

professional bodies in South Africa.  

 

The department has put together guidelines (see below) as an advisory 

note for students intending to embark on studies abroad. These guidelines 

may also apply to institutions and sponsors supporting students abroad.  

 

Graduates that acquire degrees abroad are required to certify their 

qualifications with SAQA before their certificates can be used in South 

Africa. Before students or sponsors invest a lot of money for studies 

abroad, it is advisable to check and verify the programmes and 

universities with SAQA and the relevant professional bodies.  

 

The guidelines are as follows: 

 

• It is recommended that students or student sponsor/s verify the 

institution with SAQA before registering and enrolling at a foreign 



university. This is to determine the accreditation status of the host 

university abroad and local equivalence of the pursued qualification. 

 

• It is recommended that students or student sponsor/s verify the 

status of the pursued programme with the relevant professional 

bodies. 

 

• Understand fully the implications of pursuing studies outside the 

Republic of South Africa, especially if there are intentions of 

practicing in South Africa once qualified (registration with statutory 

bodies for practice, requirements for such registration if in 

possession of qualifications obtained outside the country) and to 

accordingly provide the necessary documentation. 

 
STUDENTS STUDY FOR HEALTH SCIENCES PROGRAMMES AND 

VETERINARY SCIENCES CAN VISIT THE FOLLOWING 

PROFESSIONAL WEBSITES  FOR VERIFICATION: 

 

South African Qualifications 
Authority 
 

https://www.saqa.org.za/ 

Health Professions Council of South 
Africa 
 

https://www.hpcsa.co.za/ 

Allied Health Professions Council of 
South Africa 
 

https://ahpcsa.co.za/ 

South African Dental Technicians 
Council 
 

https://sadtc.org.za/ 

South African Nursing Council  
 

https://www.sanc.co.za/ 

South African Pharmacy Council 
 

https://www.pharmcouncil.co.za/ 



South African Veterinary Council 
 

https://savc.org.za/ 

 
 
This advisory note applies to all professional qualifications. Visit 

https://www.saqa.org.za/ for more information on other recognised 

professional bodies.  

 

Enquiries: 

 

Mr Lucky Masuku 

Masuku.L@dhet.gov.za 

012 312 5160 

 

Ms Kealeboga Letlhaku 

Letlhaku.K@dhet.gov.za  

012 312 5094 
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